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Dear Friends,  

 

*SEE BELOW FOR MOST UP-TO-DATE INFORMATION* 

 

The Governor, Department of Emergency Management, Department of Health, 

Local Leaders, and I are working diligently to respond to COVID-19. In an effort 

to keep you all safe and informed I have put together this COVID-19 Resource 

Guide. I am hopeful that this will provide you with the information that we 

receive from all government levels into one easy to digest place. 

 

Although we are working remotely, my staff and I are here to help. Please reach 

out to us via email at Tina.Polsky@myfloridahouse.gov or call (561) 470-2086 

as we are checking voicemails regularly. 

 

For the most up to date information please follow me on Facebook, 

@RepPolsky81.  

 

Stay Safe! 

https://mailchi.mp/566c4c295103/covid-19-resources-and-updates-12324602?e=ecf08b9963
mailto:Tina.Polsky@myfloridahouse.gov


 

Representative Tina Polsky 

  

Importa nt Announcements  

Testing Announcements  

¶ The Health Care Districtôs C. L. Brumback Primary Care Clinicsô site at 

the Delray Beach clinic is located at 225 South Congress Avenue. 

Testing at this walk-up site is available by appointment Mondays through 

Fridays from 8 a.m. to noon. 

o Residents are encouraged to call the Health Care Districtôs 

Testing Hotline, 561-642-1000, to schedule appointments at all of 

its testing sites. Testing is open to individuals of any age who do 

not need to be symptomatic. 

¶ Boca Regional Urgent Care is now able to test for COVID-19 antibodies. 

They have partnered with Quest Diagnostics to use their new COVID-19 

IgG test to check for the antibodies of the COVID-19 infection. If you had 

the infection, think you may have had the infection, or were exposed to 

someone who had the infection and want to be checked you can come 

into the clinic and have the test administered.  

o Boca Regional Urgent Care is located at 20665 Lyons Road and 

can be reached at (561) 883-6677. 

¶ MD Now is currently offering COVID-19 testing at certain Palm Beach 

County locations M-F from 8 am-4 pm. Please note appointments are 

REQUIRED and MD Now accepts most major insurances - you can 

visit MDNow.com for more information. The following locations are 

offering testing for people with MILD symptoms and first responders 

and/or healthcare workers without symptoms:  

o Boca Raton North, 1200 Yamato Road Ste. A7, Boca Raton 

Á  Call to schedule an appointment: 561-220-4011 

o Boynton Beach East, 1625 S. Federal Hwy., Boynton Beach, FL 

Á Call to schedule an appointment: 561-220-4280 

o West Palm Beach/South Dixie, 2606 S Dixie Hwy., West Palm 

Beach 

http://mdnow.com/


Á Call to schedule an appointment: 954-737-4351 

o Palm Beach Gardens East, 2534 PGA Blvd., Palm Beach 

Gardens 

Á Call to schedule an appointment: 561-899-5978 

¶ The testing site in SOUTH COUNTY is up and running. The testing site 

is located at the South County Civic Center, 16700 Jog Road, Delray 

Beach. 

o Cleveland Clinic Florida has expanded criteria for individuals 

eligible for COVID-19 testing. Anyone over the age of 16 who 

exhibits some symptoms can be eligible for testing at our South 

Palm Beach County drive-through location. Individuals must still 

call first to speak with a nurse to ensure they meet criteria and 

make an appointment for testing at 561-804-0250. 

o Absolutely anyone  is able to visit the testing site at the Ballpark 

of the Palm Beaches;  you don't need to be symptomatic to be 

tested, but you need to state that you have been in contact with 

someone with COVID-19. However, an appointment is 

necessary; to get an appointment please call 561-642-1000. 

o Lakeside Medical Center in Belle Glade will begin drive-thru 

testing tomorrow which is in addition to the walk-up service that is 

currently being offered. You do not need to be symptomatic but an 

appointment is required.   Please call 561-642-1000 to schedule 

an appointment. 

Food Distribution Announcements  

¶ The next school-based, free-food distribution will be Thursday, May 7 

from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. at 51 locations throughout Palm Beach County. 

Parents or guardians who pick up meals on Thursday will be picking up a 

kit with three daysô worth of meals for each child. 

o Twice-a-week meal distribution will return on Tuesday, May 12, 

and Thursday, May 14, and continue through the month of 

May.  For the list of School District and Community Feeding Sites 

visit: PalmBeachSchools.org/FeedingSites 

https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=014ba921f1&e=ecf08b9963


¶ Feeding South Florida food distribution sites provide a drive-thru food 

distribution for anyone. You can find their calendar of Food Distributions 

at www.feedingsouthflorida.org/covid19 please note the list is updated 

daily, as dates, times, and locations may change. 

  

County Office Openings  

¶ The Tax Collector has reopened additional offices for clients who cannot 

complete their transactions online or by mail will be admitted for services. 

Clients must wear a face mask or face covering at all times and must 

follow social distancing protocols. For more information, call the Tax 

Collectorôs Office at 561-355-2264. The following offices are open and 

taking appointments:  

o Delray Beach, 501 S Congress Ave, Delray Beach 

o Belle Glade, 2976 State Road 15, Belle Glade 

o Central Palm Beach, 4215 S Military Trail, Greenacres 

o Northeast County Courthouse, 3188 PGA Boulevard, Palm Beach 

Gardens 

o Royal Palm Beach, 200 Civic Center Way, Royal Palm Beach 

Legislative Issues   

¶ Twenty percent of the Florida Legislature, including myself, has 

submitted letters to the Secretary of State calling for a Special Session to 

help address some of the concerns during the COVID-19 crisis, including 

unemployment, health care, and voting. The members of the House and 

Senate have until Thursday at 5 pm to cast their vote for or against a 

special session.  

o To date, 24 Senate Members and 76 House Members, have cast 

their votes. Unfortunately, only 44 of the 100 votes cast thus far 

are in favor of the Special Legislative Session. Three-fifths of both 

Chambers must vote in favor of the Special Session in order for it 

to be held unless called for by the Governor.  

https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=d0954f68ed&e=ecf08b9963


 

Other Important Announcements  

¶ The 2020 Census is still underway! Please complete your form online, by 

phone, or by mail when your invitation to respond arrives. 

o Please note that if you are responding online, you must complete 

the census in one sitting, as you don't have the ability to save your 

progress. You can see the questions the census asked. Even if 

you did not receive an invitation to respond from the Census 

Bureau, you may respond online or visit our Contact Us page to 

call our phone line. 

o The Census Bureau began mailing paper questionnaires in mid-

April to homes that had not yet responded. If you have not already 

responded, please complete and mail back your form as soon as 

you receive it. And if you prefer, you still have the option 

of responding online or by phone instead. 

o For more information about the response methods, please visit the 

following links: 

Á How to Respond by Phone 

Á How to Respond by Mail 

Á How to Respond Online 

¶ The County is working hard to make sure that our upcoming Primary and 

General Elections are as safe as possible! With that in mind, we would 

like to see as many folks as possible register to vote by mail. You can 

request a vote-by-mail ballot three different ways: 

o Online Mail Ballot Request Service 

o By Phone: (561) 656-6208 

o By Fax: (561) 656-6230 

 

 

District 81 COVID -19 Heroes!   

https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=5d51b09edf&e=ecf08b9963
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https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=e0acb5978c&e=ecf08b9963
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Our hero of the day is the Palm Beach Co



unty Sheriffôs Office who have really stepped up their volunteer efforts during 

this crisis. Last week they delivered meals to our frontline healthcare workers at 

West Boca Medical Center. Thank you PBSO and our healthcare workers for 

keeping us safe and healthy! #herooftheday #lovedistict81 

 

https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=7e41258057&e=ecf08b9963


 

This is Teacher Appreciation Week. While we all appreciate teachers all the 



 

time, we are even more appreciative during this crisis. In honor of fabulous 

teachers everywhere, our hero of the day is Danielle Albert Barlow (my 

daughterôs amazing AP Calculus teacher at West Boca High a few years ago). 

She has gone above and beyond for her students about to take the AP exam. 

Thank you Ms. Barlow! 

In her own words: 

During this whole quarantine time I have been struggling to figure out what I 

could do to help. I am not a front line worker and therefore canôt help in that 

capacity. However, Iôve been really trying to find something that I could do to 

bring a smile to someoneôs face or help out in someway. Yesterday, I traveled 

seven hours to bring a small thing of cookies with a corny calculus joke on top 

to my students who will be taking the AP calculus test. I am sharing this with 

you not to receive any sort of praise. However, Iôm sharing it to Encourage 

everybody to try to find some way to do something small right now to help out. 

Seeing the smiles on a lot of my kids faces and getting to actually talk to them in 

person for a minute brought me so much happiness as well 

 

If you know a CO VID-19 Hero who should be recognized, please  send me 

an email with a  picture and description of what they are doing during this 

crisis (and their permission for me to post) to 

Tina.polsky@myfloridahouse.gov.  

 

Previous Announcements and Information  

 

Department of Health  

The Department of Health has launched a new COVID-19 Case Dashboard, 

which will be updated twice daily to bring you the most up to date information on 

the spread of the virus. 

 

What you need to know about COVID-19 

Symptoms 

https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=eeb33e5547&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=ec6dd7e0a4&e=ecf08b9963


Patients with confirmed COVID-19 infection have had mild to severe respiratory 

illness with symptoms of: 

¶ Fever 

¶ Cough 

¶ Shortness of breath 

How does it spread 

The virus is thought to spread mainly from person-to-person: 

¶ Between people who are in close contact with one another (within about 

6 feet). This is why it is important to practice social distancing. Even if 

you yourself are not at risk, you may be a carrier, and staying home can 

help protect the most vulnerable in our community. 

¶ Through respiratory droplets produced when an infected person coughs 

or sneezes. 

Adults 60 years or older and those with underlying medical conditions are more 

likely to develop serious illness. 

 

  

Testing Site Updates  

¶ A new testing site in SOUTH COUNTY will be opening tomorrow, April 7. 

The testing site will be located at the South County Civic Center, 16700 

Jog Road, Delray Beach. 

o Persons wishing to be tested must be preapproved and have 

an appointment  before coming to the drive-thru center. Beginning 

today, Cleveland Clinic will be conducting phone screenings to set 

appointments. The number is 561-804-0250. The phone interview 

will cover the presence of symptoms, possible exposures, and risk 

factors.  

¶ Please note, the testing site at the Ballpark of the Palm Beaches will 

likely be opening and closing several times throughout the weeks to 

come, as they can only schedule appointments based on the number of 



test kits they receive. If you are experiencing symptoms, have come in 

contact with someone who has tested positive, or have recently traveled 

to a COVID-19 hotspot, please call the hotline, (561) 642-1000, for a pre-

screening and appointment.  

o Results from tests at the site are expected within five to six days. 

o Although this site is open, I want you to know that I am still 

concerned that there are no drive-thru testing sites in South Palm 

Beach County and will continue to work with the State and Federal 

emergency operations to bring such a site to District 81. Please 

know that our area is a high priority and we will continue to work 

on this. 

¶ The new drive-thru testing site at the Ballpark of the Palm Beaches will 

begin testing on Tuesday, March 31. In order to be tested, you must be 

pre-screened and have an appointment-there will be NO walk-ins. You 

can contact the Health Care District of Palm Beach County testing 

line: (561) 642-1000 to be pre-screened and set up appointments.  



¶  

o Please note, the COVID-19 hotline is experiencing a very high call 

volume with extended wait times. Your call is important and they 



are doing their best to get to each and every call as quickly as 

possible. 

  

State Updates  

¶ Governor DeSantis has launched his Safe. Smart. Step-by-Step. Plan for 

Florida Recovery. While this plan doesn't make any major changes to life 

here in Palm Beach County I wanted to provide you with the details about 

Executive Order 20-112.  

o Outside of Miami Dade, Broward, and Palm Beach Counties EO 

20-112 will maintain limitations on the movements of people 

except for those businesses and services that are currently open 

and those businesses that re-open at 25% building occupancy.  

o Throughout the state, medical services including elective 

procedures, surgical centers, dentists, and other health care 

practitioners may fully re-open. As a condition of resuming elective 

procedures, hospitals will be required to assist nursing homes and 

long-term care facilities in their efforts to protect the vulnerable.  

o Airport screenings will be extended.  

o EO 20-112 still requires appropriate social distancing and limits 

groups to 10 people or fewer!  

o Palm Beach, Broward, and Miami-Dade Counties continue to work 

together and are attempting to coordinate where possible.  

¶ Strategic Targeted Outreach Program (STOP) COVID-19 FRAUD is a 

public outreach campaign of critical information to the public related to 

COVID-19 fraud and criminal activity. The campaign provides facts, tips, 

and red flags and will guide the public on how to recognize potential 

fraud, protect themselves from it, and report it to authorities. The public is 

encouraged to report potential fraud to COVID19FRAUD@DHS.GOV. 

For more information, please visit their site. 

¶ The Department of Children and Families has announced the extension 

of the increase of SNAP benefit amounts through the month of May. 

https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=c2d3b29fb2&e=ecf08b9963


They have also implemented a six month recertification extension for 

clients who are scheduled to recertify their benefits in April and May.  

o DCF is also developing a plan to implement Pandemic EBT, a 

supplemental benefit for households whose children receive free 

and reduced lunch.  

¶ The Re-Open Florida Task Force launched a public comment submission 

portal open to all Floridians. Public feedback will be a critical component 

of the Task Forceôs final report to Governor Ron DeSantis. All interested 

Floridians are encouraged to submit their ideas regarding the safe re-

opening of Floridaôs economy. 

¶ Palm Beach County is working with the State Department of Health to 

identify and open different walk-up and pop-up testing sites throughout 

the county to help address testing needs throughout the county. As of 

this morning, no locations have been confirmed. 

¶ The Department of Elder Affairs has partnered with the Florida 

Alzheimerôs Association to bring the gift of music to socially isolated 

seniors and adults with dementia by distributing over 1,000 pre-loaded 

MP3 players to these Floridians and their caregivers. 

¶ The Department of Revenue has created a dedicated webpage to 

provide information to child support customers who have questions about 

the child support offset for Economic Impact Payments under the CARES 

Act. Under federal law, these payments are subject to federal offset for 

persons who owe past-due support. 

¶ The Florida Department of Children and Families (DCF) announced 

Florida will pilot a program for Supplemental Nutrition Assistance 

Program (SNAP) recipients to purchase groceries online with the use of 

an EBT card. SNAP participants are automatically eligible to participate 

in this program and do not need to apply. This partnership with federal, 

state, and local partners will ensure Floridians can access nutritious food 

while also practicing social distancing and self-quarantining to reduce the 

spread of COVID-19. You can find more information about this new 

program here. 

¶ The Department of Children and Families has suspended all SNAP (food 

assistance) time limits and work requirements during the COVID-19 

https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=c847b5703d&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=c847b5703d&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=403fb10846&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=7d312dc7f9&e=ecf08b9963


public health emergency. No one in Florida should be required to work 80 

hours in order to get or keep their SNAP  benefits for now.   Time limits 

and work requirements info here. 

¶ Governor DeSantis has formed the Re-Open Florida Task Force 

Executive Committee, which is tasked with the re-opening of Florida's 

economy. We are expecting the Committee's first report on Friday. 

¶ The Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) will be providing daily 

updates on their efforts to address the challenges to Florida's 

Reemployment Assistance program in response to COVID-19. This 

includes a new State Reemployment Assistance Claims Dashboard, 

which will be updated daily to reflect the total number of claims 

submitted, verified, processed, and paid.  

o Thus far, 1.6 million claims have been submitted to DEO. As of 

this morning, only 664,027 have been verified, 170,380 have been 

processed, and 94,909 have been paid.  

¶ The Department of Economic Opportunity has launched a new site that 

will allow you to check the status of your claim without logging into the 

CONNECT system. You can visit that site here. 

¶ DEO has also crafted a 35-page resource guide, which you can 

find here, and while it may not address your current concern it may help 

with any issues that may pop up throughout this process. 

¶ Governor DeSantis has signed Executive Order 20-104, which suspends 

the biweekly ñactively seeking workò reporting requirement by 

Reemployment Assistance claimants. 

¶ The Department of Children and Families (DCF)  has received 

notification that the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) 

approved Floridaôs waiver to permit the state to launch a pilot project that 

will allow families to purchase groceries online with their Electronic 

Benefit Transfer (EBT) card. DCF will continue to work closely with the 

USDA and participating retailers to implement this project by April 21, 

2020. 

¶ The Florida Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles has 

issued an Emergency Order extending all Florida driver licenses, 

https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=9a1b8eec2e&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=a1edf4feee&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=4626f5e7a8&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=3bc0cba185&e=ecf08b9963
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commercial driver licenses and identification cards that expire March 16 

through April 30, until May 16, 2020.  

¶ The Department of Elder Affairs (DOEA) has launched Project VITAL, to 

distribute tablets to residents of Assisted Living Facilities and Nursing 

Homes in an effort to keep families connected and help those living in 

these facilities combat feelings of loneliness and isolation.  

¶ DOEA is also working with the Local Area Agencies on Aging, State 

Emergency Personnel, Feeding Florida, the Florida Restuarant and 

Lodging Association, and 4 Rivers to create a joint initiative to bring hot 

meals to Florida's senior citizens. Once this program is launched I will 

make sure to send all of the details to you.  

¶ The State has partnered with the Army Corps of Engineers to build a 

temporary 450-bed hospital in the Miami Beach Convention Center. This 

hospital is scheduled to open on April 20. 

¶ The Governor has signed a new executive order that will allow small 

businesses to collect monies from the Federal CARES Act without any 

state income taxes.  

¶ The State has launched a Community Action Survey. The survey will 

assess what Floridians are doing to flatten the curve. 

Visit www.StrongerThanC19.com to take the survey today. 

¶ The Florida Department of Education has created a webpage to ensure 

teachers, students and parents have a one-stop-shop for their 

educational needs throughout this time of distance learning. This 

webpage, www.fldoe.org/em-response includes free resources 

including best practices for distance learning, frequently asked questions, 

and guidance ranging from topics including assessments, IEPs, 

instructional hours, and many more. It also includes resources in 

Spanish. 

¶ Governor DeSantis has issued a statewide stay-at-home order, requiring 

everyone to limit their movements and personal interactions outside of 

their home to only those necessary to obtain or provide essential 

services or conduct essential activities.  

https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=a04071394a&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=da9812c066&e=ecf08b9963


¶  



o Please note, Palm Beach County still requires that all gatherings 

use social distancing practices and have less than 10 attendants. 

This rule is in place for religious organizations and the County 

recommends using other methods such as virtual worship services 

to follow these regulations.  

¶ Governor DeSantis has ordered a 45-day moratorium on evictions and 

foreclosures throughout the state. 

¶ Governor DeSantis has directed the Florida Department of 

Transportation to accelerate certain projects in Miami, Tampa, and 

Orlando areas by 4 to 6 weeks to help boost the economy.  

¶ The Department of Economic Opportunity at the direction of the 

Governor has announced that it is waiving the requirement that 

unemployment applicants must wait a week to receive reemployment 

assistant benefits. This will be waived until May 8, 2020.  

¶ The Governor has announced a "Safer at Home" policy for South Florida. 

This policy will remain in place until mid-April.  

¶ All Florida public schools will remain closed through May 1.  

¶ The Governor has issued an executive order allowing certain Florida 

Retirement System (FRS) employees who have retired to return to the 

workforce to assist in fighting COVID-19. This would allow law 

enforcement officers, first responders, emergency management, health 

and medical professionals, and other critical response personnel to 

return to work without having their retirement void or benefits 

suspended.  

¶ Florida Department of Veterans Affairs (FDVA) is restricting visitor 

access to its State Veteransô Homes until further notice, with the 

exception of essential visitors, such as family members of those 

residents undergoing end-of-life care. FDVA is also temporarily 

suspending admissions to State Veteransô Homes. 

¶ The state has secured an order of 2,000 rapid COVID-19 tests that will 

provide results in 45 minutes. They are also in discussions with Abbott 

Laboratories to secure their rapid test which would provide results in 5-15 

minutes.  



¶ New checkpoints are being set up along I-95 and I-10 to screen those 

individuals who are entering Florida from COVID-19 hotspots. 

¶ Governor DeSantis has ordered that any travelers who arrive in the state 

from Louisiana must self-isolate for 14 days. 

o National Guard is now stationed at Pam Beach International 

Airport to help enforce this executive order and the previous EO 

regarding travelers from the Tri-State area.  

¶ Governor DeSantis has ordered a 14-day moratorium on the operation of 

vacation rentals.  

¶ Governor DeSantis directed the Department of Revenue to provide 

flexibility on tax due dates, such as sales tax, to assist those affected by 

COVID-19.  

o This includes the extension of the payment due date of property 

taxes to April 15.  

¶ Florida Fish and Wildlife has been ordered to issue an Emergency Order 

which would enforce social distancing on Florida's Waterways.  

¶ A thousand swabs are being provided to Palm Beach County, to help 

facilitate more testing.  

¶ The Florida Department of Children and Families has waived work 

requirements for assistance programs providing food and shelter.  

¶ Governor DeSantis has ordered that anyone traveling to the State of 

Florida from Connecticut, New Jersey, and New York must self-isolate for 

14 days.  

¶ Governor DeSantis and the State Surgeon General have issued a public 

health advisory to all people over 65 years of age, asking them to stay at 

home and to take other such measures necessary to limit their risk of 

exposure.  

o This public health advisory also includes those people with serious 

underlying medical conditions as described by the CDC. 

¶ The Early Learning Coalition is open and connecting parents who are 

emergency response personnel and essential-business workers to open 

child care facilities and early learning centers. Contact them at (561) 514-

3300.  



¶ Governor DeSantis has prohibited any unnecessary, non-urgent medical 

procedures from being performed in order to free up necessary and 

important medical equipment. 

¶ Please note, the State is currently working to expand the server capacity 

for the Reemployment Application website. If you are having difficulty 

applying online, reach out to my office and we will do our best to assist 

you. This issue is also affecting the Emergency Bridge Loan application, 

however, you can apply via the FloridaDisaster site. 

¶ Governor DeSantis has suspended statutes that require physical 

quorums for Local Government meetings to allow for conference calls or 

e-meetings, instead of in-person meetings. 

¶ Department of Children and Families will be temporarily closing its 

storefronts and lobbies.  

o You can apply for assistance, check your status, or report 

changes via phone at (850) 300-4323 or go to Access Florida's 

site.  

¶ The Price Gouging Hotline is open! If you see that there is any gouging of 

prices please call 1-866-9NO-SCAM (1-866-966-7226) to report it.  

¶ The Florida Department of Transportation has temporarily stopped the 

collection of cash payments on toll roads. 

o Vehicles without a SunPass will be charged via Toll-by-Plate and 

receive an invoice in the mail for the cost of their tolls. 

Federal Updates  

¶ The U.S. Small Business Administration South Florida District Office will 

host virtual office hours to answer questions about the SBA Economic 

Injury Disaster Loan Program. Limited to 250 callers at one time. 

Participants may call at any time and are welcome to enter and exit at 

will. Callers will be muted upon entry and will be taken in the order they 

are received. The virtual office hours are 11:00 A.M to 1:00 P.M. and 

3:00 P.M. to 5:00 P.M. Monday through Friday. 

o Skype: https://meet.lync.com/sba123/jfhein/DRJCSWGT [lnks.gd] 

o Phone: (202) 765-1264; Conference ID - 143765659 
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¶ Last week, Congress approved an additional $320 billion for the Payroll 

Protection Program (PPP). The U.S. Small Business Administration 

(SBA) will resume accepting Payroll Protection Program (PPP) loan 

applications from approved lenders on behalf of any eligible borrower. 

For more information on the Paycheck Protection Program, 

visit: sba.gov/paycheckprotection. 

o Other available SBA Coronavirus Relief Resources for businesses 

can be found on the SBA website here. The SBA loan applications 

can be found here. 

o We also encourage you to reach out to your bank or lender for 

more information on commercial loan opportunities that may be 

available to you. Visit the U.S. Treasury website for a list of banks 

and lenders. 

¶ The Centers for Disease Control has extended the guidelines for social 

distancing through the end of April.  

¶ The deadline to be Real ID-compliant (star on the upper right-hand 

corner of your Driver's License) has been delayed by one year to October 

1, 2021. 

¶ The CARES Act has been passed by Congress and signed by the 

President. This package includes benefits for individuals, families, state 

and local governments, businesses, the healthcare system and much 

more. 

o You can find a guide to the CARES Act here.   

o If you are interested about how the CARES Act helps business 

owners here is a Small Business Owner's Guide to the CARES 

Act as well as information about the Small Business Paycheck 

Protection Program. 

¶ Tax Day has been postponed 90 days to, July 15, 2020.  

¶ A new federal testing site is now open to the public and those 65 and 

older who have symptoms of COVID-19 at the Hard Rock Stadium 

Restaurant, Bars, and Other Businesses  

 

Governor DeSantis has ordered that all restaurants, bars, breweries, and 

https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=9af891e33d&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=9e1e05c071&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=defaa69fb4&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=4a2166ef6a&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=e39e0aa96f&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=6eaf1a7ae6&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=6eaf1a7ae6&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=e5e5d32f2e&e=ecf08b9963
https://myfloridahouse.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=73ed5ada3e6249bbaae94c556&id=e5e5d32f2e&e=ecf08b9963


other alcohol or food establishments with seating for more than 10 

people  close . This does not apply to delivery, pick-up or take out services 

provided by these establishments 

 

Movie theatres, concert halls and auditoriums , bowling alleys, arcades, 

gyms and fitness studios, and beaches  have been CLOSED in Palm Beach 

and Broward Counties.  

 

Feeding Sites    

¶ Beginning this week, School District feeding sites will serve meals on 

Tuesdays and Thursdays, rather than Monday, Wednesday and 

Friday. The number of meals distributed each week, however, will not 

decrease. 

o Beginning Thursday, April 30, the number of food distribution 

locations will increase to 51 schools across Palm Beach County. 

Meals will be distributed on Thursdays only from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. 

Parents or guardians who pick up meals on Thursday will be 

picking up a kit with two meals for six days totaling 12 meals for 

each child. Thursday, there will also be additional food 

distributions at select school sites.  

¶ Starting on April 27, the Palm Beach County Youth Services 

Department's Summer Food Service Program in partnership with the 

Palm Beach County Library System will begin Pre-Summer Feeding at 

select locations throughout the County. The sites will be distributing 

seven days worth of meals to eligible children. Meal distribution will be 

available on Mondays or Wednesdays from 10:00 am to 1:00 pm or until 

all meal kits are distributed. The following locations in District 81 will 

distribute food on Wednesday:  

o Belle Glade Branch Library, 725 NW 4 ST, Belle Glade, 33430 

o Loula V York Branch Library, 525 Bacom Point Rd, Pahokee, 

33476 

o Clarence E Anthony Branch Library, 375 SW 2 Ave, South Bay, 

33493 
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¶ Until further notice, School Food Distributions will be open on Monday's, 

Wednesday's, and Friday's. Each student will receive two days' worth of 

meals will be provided on each day, and will include only lunch and 

dinner. Drivers, please remember, to pop your trunk or roll down a 

window when you arrive to minimize contact.  

¶ Feeding South Florida sites are providing groceries in a drive-thru style 

distribution. This list is updated daily and dates, times, and locations may 

change. If you plan to attend a distribution, please review this calendar 

the day-of to confirm the schedule. Daily updates can be found 



here: www.feedingsouthflorida.org/covid19. 

 

¶ The Palm Beach County School Food Distribution sites and rules have 

been changed. Students will no longer have to be present in order to 
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